


Request to University Committee

Meeting on May 1, 2017 1:10pm Bascom Hall

Context:  The campus has embarked on a long-term plan to help reposition summer to help students reduce their time to degree, reduce student debt, and provide unique learning experiences.  As part of the process, the Summer Term Steering Committee was formed in the summer of 2016 to assist in evaluating the new pilot budget model and creating new planning tools for schools and colleges.  The committee made the following recommendations in Figure 4: 


	Figure 4: RECOMMENDATIONS

	TOOLS
	Several tools were identified that should be developed or enhanced to support Summer Term.  Those include: 
· A new, robust, and modern ad-hoc database query tool is necessary to create the summer revenue reports
· Best practice for course promotion (e.g., AdvisorLink)
· Accelerated learning and online learning support for students and instructors, and short-term staff
· Human resource guide for schools, colleges, departments
· Equitable access to instructional design support
· Reduction in the number of summer sessions
· Revised faculty overload policy and scientist dual role waiver to teach in summer

	[bookmark: _Toc466544631][bookmark: _Toc467593799]NEW OPPORTUNITIES

	The following were identified as new opportunities to enhance the summer experience for students: 
· Grow the summer scholarship fund by 50%
· Explore Academic opportunities for student employees on-campus in the summer
· Use the early 4-week session in summer 2018 [May 21-June 15, 2018]
· Utilize campus space for high-impact learning experiences

	[bookmark: _Toc466544632][bookmark: _Toc467593800]CAPACITY CONSIDERATIONS

	As summer enrollment increases, the capacity of campus units and various functional areas that support students need attention.  Examples include:
· Advising capacity
· Tutoring capacity
· University Health Services staffing
· Academic Deans office capacity in schools, colleges, divisions

	[bookmark: _Toc466544633][bookmark: _Toc467593801]BUDGET MODEL ADJUSTMENTS

	The summer 2017 budget process is underway.  The work group established the summer 2017 baseline which increased from $12.6 million to $13.3 million.  The summer baseline is the amount of summer revenue retained by central campus to support the academic year.  The baseline is adjusted annually to reflect increases in tuition.  In summer 2017 there will be an increase in nonresident undergraduate tuition.  
For 2018, the committee recommends:  
· The calculation of individual school/college academic year budget payments should shift modestly to reflect a resource allocation that is based more on instructional activity, not historic precedent.  The committee recommends shifting from a 50/50 ratio to a 60/40 ratio where the college’s individual baseline as a portion of the sum of all summer baselines will account for 60% of the rate.  This should be reviewed again for 2019.
· The loss adjustment practice should remain unchanged.  This is the practice of providing a school or college a subsidy should its summer revenue fall below its target baseline.  There were two schools below baseline for summer 2016.  The group concluded the subsidies were appropriate and this practice should continue.  




Request:  Under the “Tools” recommendations, focused on human resources, there is continued interest in being able to offer a blanket waiver for scientist a waiver to teach in the summer term.  The rational to the request includes the following: 1. Offers more flexibility to schools and colleges in hiring instructors in the summer, 2. There are estimated to be over 650 research scientist and over 500 in the researcher title series with unique research and teaching capacity and this will allow our students access to this expertise, and 3. An exception to our policy for the summer will streamline the communication and management aspects of making such appointments. We believe the results of a change in the policy will be more appointments of scientists offering unique learning experiences for our students.

Reference: Summer Term Steering Committee Report to Provost Sarah Mangelsdorf, November 2016
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